
CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - PUBLIC WORKS

Tuesday 5 February. 2019 at 7:39 p.m.

I. CALL TO ORDER - The Committee of the Whole for Public Works met in Council Chambers on

Tuesday 5 February, 2019 at 7:39 p.m.

Attendance:
Chairman: Councillor Bruce Boucher
Vice Chairman: Councillor Brenda Blimkie

Members: Mayor John Reinwald

Absent:
Deputy Mayor Anne Giardini
Councillor John 1-loyle

Also Present:
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk Sherry Batten
Treasurer/Deputy Clerk Tammy Whalen
Superintendent of Public Works Scoti Loos

2. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY LNTEREST

There were no declarations of pecuniary’ interest.

3. DELEGATIONS/PRESENTATIONS - None

4. ROADS

(a) The Public Works Superintendent’s Report for January 2019 and proposed work schedule for the

month of February 2019 were received and reviewed.

5. STREETLIGHTS - None

6. WATER AND SEWER

(a) 2018-2019 Inspection Report from the Ministry of Environment Conservation and Parks dated 4

January, 2019 was received.

The Committee recommended that the report be forwarded to Council for acknowledgement.

(b) Veolia’s Wastewater Treatment Facility Annual Operations Report for 2018 dated 24 January,
2019 was received.

The Committee recommended that the report be fonvarded to Council for acknowledgement.

(c) Chalk River WWTP Quarterly Operations report: Q4 2018 from Veolia was received.

The Committee recommended that the report be fonvarded to Council for acknowledgement.

(d) Chalk River Drinking Water System Quarterly Operations report: Q4 2018 from Veolia was
received.

The Committee recommended that the report he fonvarded to Council for acknowledgement.

WASTE SITES — Councillor Boucher is the new Chair of the Board and Bob McLaren is the Vice
Chair. The resident member from Deep River is Jay Crawford. The Board will be sending the
Councillors a letter regarding the use of clear bags for garbage.

It was discussed that without statistical data and an indication of where the recycling materials are
coming from in the landfill that this is not the desired step to proceed with. The bag limit program
was aimed at residential households first with two bags and a Commercial component to be
incorporated next before any other options were to be considered.

8. AIRPORT - None

9. OTHER BUSINESS



Public Works.
5 February, 2019

(a) Correspondence from Lisa Duggan, Beaumen Waste Management Systems Ltd regarding film

plastic end market change was received.

The Committee recommended that this information be included in our newsletter and posted on

our web site to make residents aware.

(b) Correspondence from Connie Martin requesting sidewalks in Chalk River along Highway 17 was

received.

The Committee suggested that this is an MTO problem and that they be contacted regrading this

mailer.

10. CLOSED SESSION - None

II. ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

Bruce Boucher Clerk
Chairman


